
St.	Paul’s	by-the-Sea	Episcopal	Church’s	11:30am	“Sandals,	Shorts	and	Steel	Drum”	Service	
Innovative	Episcopal	Service	Draws	in	New	Seekers	

	
	
Last	year,	The	Rev.	Louanne	Loch	came	to	St.	Paul’s	by-the-Sea	Episcopal	Church	(SPBTS),	
located	in	Jacksonville	Beach,	Florida,	with	big	ideas	to	grow	church	membership.	One	of	her	
early	innovative	ideas	was	to	create	a	30-minute,	11:30am	Eucharistic	service	accompanied	by	
steel	drum	music	to	draw	new	attendees	into	the	church,	and	also	to	accommodate	church	
members	who	would	like	to	surf	before	church	–	there	are	a	lot	of	surfers	of	all	ages	who	live	at	
the	beaches	–	or	members	whose	children	have	early	soccer	matches,	or	for	members	with	
small	children	who	occasionally	want	to	sleep	late	on	Sunday	morning.	Because	SPBTS	is	
located	a	mere	four	blocks	from	the	Atlantic	Ocean,	congregants	have	the	opportunity	to	leave	
church	after	any	of	the	services,	and	head	straight	to	the	beach	for	the	rest	of	the	day.		
	
The	“Shorts,	Sandals	and	Steel	Drums”	service	has	been	popular	since	May	2017	when	it	was	
first	offered.	Congregants	receive	music	sheets	particular	to	the	day	and	are	offered	musical	
shakers	so	that	–	as	they	shake,	shake,	shake	-	they	feel	more	involved	in	the	musical	portion	of	
this	service.	During	this	11:30	“Come	as	You	Are	“service,	congregants	share	that	they	feel	the	
spirit	of	joy	during	the	service.		
	
Between	30	and	60	people	attend	this	steel	drum	service	weekly.	The	music	is	provided	by	a	
church	member	who	donates	his	God-given	talent.	If	you	are	interested	in	hearing	a	portion	of	
after	the	service	steel	drum	music,	please	visit:	
https://www.facebook.com/spbts/videos/vb.111517002222095/1667919126581867/?type=2&
theater	
	
SPBTS	was	the	first	religious	congregation	established	on	the	coastal	area	east	of	Jacksonville—
now	known	as	“the	Beaches”—bounded	by	the	Atlantic	Ocean,	the	St.	Johns	River,	the	
Intracoastal	Waterway,	and	Ponte	Vedra	Beach.	SPBTS	is	located	at	the	corner	of	11th	Avenue	
North	and	5th	Street	in	Jacksonville	Beach,	Florida	32250.	Call	SPBTS	for	more	information	
about	any	of	their	services	or	ministries	at	(904)	249-4091.		
	
If	you’d	like	to	read	an	article	about	SPBTS’s	“Shorts,	Sandals	and	Steel	Drums”	recently	
published	in	The	Beaches	Leader,	a	well-known	beaches	area	newspaper,	please	continue	to	
the	next	page.	



	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	


